Somerset West and Taunton Council

Petitions to Council – Assessment Form

On receipt of a Petition from the requisite number of people appealing to the Authority (more than 200 for it to be debated at the next ordinary Full Council), the Governance Team will ensure an assessment is made as to its contents to establish whether there are likely to be significant consequences to the Council should the request(s) in the Petition be approved at the subsequent Full Council meeting.

There are Excluded Matters which are matters that are excluded from the scope of the petitions duty and these are:

- a) Any matter relating to a planning decision, including about a development plan document or the community infrastructure levy;
- b) Any matter relating to an alcohol, gambling or sex establishment licensing decision:
- Any matter relating to an individual or entity in respect of which that individual or entity has a right of recourse to a review or right of appeal conferred by or under any enactment;
- d) Any matter which the Chair of the Council or relevant Committee believes to be scurrilous, offensive, improper, repetitious, capricious, irrelevant or otherwise objectionable.

Petitions submitted to the Council must include:

- a) A clear and concise statement covering the subject of the petition. It should state what action the petitioners wish the Council to take;
- b) The name and address and signature of any person supporting the petition;
- c) The name and address of the petition organiser

If valid, the first question to be addressed when assessing the Petition will be:-

"Can the request of the petitioner, if approved, be implemented without the need for any resource (financial and otherwise) to be identified outside existing budgets or staffing capacity?"

If the answer is 'yes', then the Petition can proceed towards discussion and potential resolution.

An example of a Petition which would fall into the above category would be where the Council is being asked to lobby the Government, Somerset County Council or other body on a particular issue. If the Petition is carried, the action required will usually involve no more than a letter being prepared and sent to the intended recipient.

However, as in the case of the recent Petition on The Brewhouse, the answer to the above question would clearly be 'no'.

In such circumstances, detailed analysis of the wording of the Petition will be required to identify what will be needed if the Petition – when it comes before Full Council – is carried.

Such analysis will include:-

- What additional resource would be required to ensure the Petition (if approved) could be implemented?
- What needs to be done to identify the level of resource necessary both in financial and staff terms?
- Are any approvals needed to provide these resources?
- Will this require reports to be submitted through Scrutiny and the Executive?
 If a Supplementary Estimate is required, Full Council approval will be required too.

If such analysis is required, the Governance Team will arrange for the attached proforma to be completed and this will accompany the relevant Petition onto the agenda of the Full Council meeting so all Members are aware that further investigation will be required before the Petition – even if it is carried – can be implemented.

The Council will decide how to respond to the petition which may include;

- a) To take the action requested.
- b) Not to take the action requested for the reasons given in the debate.
- c) Refer the matter for further investigation.
- d) Refer the matter to the Council Executive for final decision.

A petitioner has the right to request a review of the steps taken in response to the petition if they are unhappy and that request shall be made to the Council's Scrutiny Committee.

Petitions to Council - Assessment Proforma

(To be used in circumstances where it appears the wording of a proposed Petition will commit the Council to providing further financial or staffing resources which cannot be met from existing budgets)

Details of the Petition -

- Taunton Area Cycling Campaign (TACC) presented a petition to Councillor John Woodman, Cabinet Member for Highways at Somerset County Council on 10 January 2020. No response was received, likely due to Covid soon after.
- The online and paper petition had been signed by 1800 Taunton residents and asked Somerset County Council (SCC) and Somerset West and Taunton Council (SWT) to prioritise and develop a major bid for Government funds for cycling infrastructure.

Petition

SWT Officers have worked with TACC to enact a slight revision to the initial petition to reflect the work SWT is already undertaking.

TACC requests that SWT will:

- 1. Support the implementation of a high quality cycle network by direct implementation where SWT has control, and by influencing others (developers, SCC, National Highways) where it doesn't have control
- 2. Encourage cycling to school
- 3, Promote with SCC cycle friendly road design
- 4. Work collaboratively with SCC and TACC

Questions to be addressed

• What additional resource would be required to ensure the Petition (if approved) could be implemented?

Petition points 1, 3 and 4 are already being addressed by SWT with significant cycling improvement schemes for Taunton underway: Future High Streets Fund – Active Travel, East St, TACC's 'Hot Spots'/ Missing Links and Connecting Our Garden Communities. These projects are working closely with both SCC and TACC to implement a high-quality cycle network in Taunton.

Point 2 – encouraging cycling to school is, however, not currently being addressed as a formal project. Should SWT wish to commit to this as a future project, additional officer time would need to be provided to deliver the action. Encouraging cycling to school is, however, being addressed by SCC with projects such as School Streets, HPC Travel Demand Management (encouraging cycling to primary schools), Bikeability, Cycle to School Week, and cycle maintenance sessions in schools in Bridgwater. This action could therefore be considered as addressed without additional resource from April 2023.

•	What needs to be done to identify the level of resource necessary both in financial and staff terms?
•	Are any approvals needed to provide these resources?
•	Will this require reports to be submitted through Scrutiny and the
	Executive? If a Supplementary Estimate is required, Full Council approval will be required too.

Likely timescale involved -